
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

07 November 2016 

 

 

 
FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000 REQUEST REF: 0988-16 

 

Thank you for your email of 19 October asking for information under the Freedom of 

Information Act (FOIA) 2000.  You asked:  

 

‘Under the Freedom of Information Act 2000, I request the Foreign and Commonwealth 

Office to provide me with the following information: 

  

a) A full itinerary of Alan Duncan's trip to Bahrain in September 2016. 

b) The purpose of the trip.  

c) Who accompanied the Minister on the trip. 

d) The total cost of the trip.’ 
 

I am writing to confirm that we have now completed the search for the information which you 

requested.   

 

I can confirm that the Foreign and Commonwealth Office (FCO) does hold information 

relevant to your request.  

 

Sir Alan Duncan made a personal visit to Bahrain in September 2016 to fulfil a long-standing 

private commitment. The FCO does not hold a full record of his itinerary, but he met His 

Majesty the King of Bahrain and the Bahraini Interior Minister, Lt-General Shaikh Rashid bin 

Abdullah Al Khalifa. The costs of the trip were borne by Sir Alan Duncan. He was not 

accompanied.   

 

Once an FOI request is answered, it is considered to be in the public domain.  To promote 

transparency, we may now publish the response and any material released on gov.uk in the 

FOI releases section.  All personal information in the letter will be removed before 

publishing.  

The information supplied to you continues to be protected by the Copyright, Designs and 

Patents Act 1988.  You are free to use it for your own purposes, including any non-

commercial research you are doing and for the purposes of news reporting.  Any other re-

use, for example commercial publication, would require the permission of the copyright 
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holder.  Most documents supplied by the FCO will have been produced by government 

officials and will be protected by Crown Copyright.  To re-use Crown Copyright documents 

please consult the Open Government Licence v3 on the National Archives website. 

Information you receive which is not subject to Crown Copyright continues to be protected by 

the copyright of the person, or organisation, from which the information originated. You must 

ensure that you gain their permission before reproducing any third party (non-Crown 

Copyright) information. 

 

 

   

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

Arabian Peninsula & Iran Department 

 

We keep and use information in line with the Data Protection Act 1998.  We may release this personal information to other UK 
government departments and public authorities. 

http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/doc/open-government-licence/version/3/

